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Members Present: 

 

Jan Cagle | Ridgeview Behavioral Health 
Fern Caudill | Westcare TN 
Aaron Davies | McNabb Center Blount County 
Michelle Davis | The Lighthouse Monroe County 
Karen Ferguson | TVCH 
Kennith Hawkins | Choice Health Network/Positive Living 
Sascha Henerson | Creating Homes Initiative/McNabb Center 
Macrea Love | TVCH 
Nikki Lynn | TVCH 
Katelyn McGuire | TVCH 
Andy O’Quinn | TORCH 
Samantha Peach | Clinch Powell Resource Conservation and Development 
Taylor Pierce | MATS 
Amanda (Mandy) Proffitt | A Place to Stay 
Angela Stope | Blount County United Way 
Caitlin Torney | Legal Aid of East Tennessee 
Kimberly Terry | TVCH 

 
 
Reminder:  This meeting will be recorded.  Change your Zoom name to include your first and 
last name, pronouns (if you would like), and your organization.  Mute your audio. 
 
 
Call to Order: Katelyn McGuire – Lead Agency 
Called the meeting to order 10:03 a.m. 
 
 
Welcome:  Katelyn McGuire – Lead Agency 
We are going to go through a few things related to the Supreme Court Decision and funding 
opportunity for the CoC program funding. 
 



 
 
 
Individual Agency News/Updates/Agency Successes:  
 
Andy O’Quinn | TORCH 
August 17th we are having a golf tournament to raise money.  If you go to ur Facebook page or 
our website, there are links to how to be involved in that. 
 
Angela Stope | Blount County United Way 
The Affordable Housing Initiative with United Way of Blount County received the Trinity Health 
Foundation Grant to run three community meetings in regard to affordable housing in our 
community.  All three will be in August in our community.  All supported through grants, so 
interpretive services, food, $25.00 gift certificates provided to everyone that attends the 
meeting, so we can get some good data before we create our five year plan. 
 
Michelle Davis | The Lighthouse Monroe County 
We have our second floor past the inspections, and we have it available now.  So we are 
starting to move residents into it. 
 
Andy O’Quinn | TORCH 
I will mention in the veterans meeting, we had a veteran that we are working with that is really 
difficult.  After quite a while we finally got him housed in a place that he will accept. 
 
 
 
 



Jan Cagle | Ridgeview Behavioral Health 
The reason why I was late today is because I dropped off a client to get her teeth today.  She 
has been in and out of jail, long history of co-occurring metal illness, severe mental illness and 
substance misuse.  We got her in our reentry program.  She is like-this is the first time 
somebody like actually helped me, like pick me up when I got out.  Helped me get treatment.  
She is killing it.  She is doing great taking care of her health, staying sober, she is on her meds 
and just a delight to be around. 
 
Taylor Pierce | MATS 
MATS is almost fully staffed.  We also got a $5,000 foundation check 
 
 
CoC Data Reports and Updates 
 
Nikki Lynn | TVCH 
Below is a graph of our coordinated entry participation by month and year.  You can see we 
have had an increase.  I believe that has to do with TVCH increase in Street Outreach.  We 
have another employee that is helping with Street Outreach and their dedicated time is doing 
intake and coordinated entries. 
 

 
 
 
 



#’s for the Emgergency Shelter comes from Torch, Agape, and MATS.  All of these #s come 
from HMIS. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



We are hovering around a B for data quality standards.  Our written standard says we should be 
at 95%.  These that I have highlighted in yellow are our culprits of data quality that we have 
issues with. 
 
Timeliness Percentage:  85%.  Our data quality plan says that we are going to have information 
entered in three days or less. 
 
 

 
 
 
Governing Council Opportunities 
 
Katelyn McGuire | TVCH 
The Governing Council is looking to fill the following seats with individuals or organizations that 
represent/serve the following populations: 
 *Unaccompanied Youth 
 
The governing council is the governing body for the continuum of care.  They work with policy 
developments and things like that.  Your written standards that folks must abide by within the 
CoC are written by the governing council and then proposed to the CoC for approval.   
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
Upcoming Training 
 
Fair Housing Training 
Legal Aid of East Tennessee 
Date:  July 15, 2024 
Time:  12p-1p 
Format:  Virtual 
*Registration Link to Come* 
 
Do you have ideas for a CoC training opportunity?  Email kmcguire@tvceh.org 
 
 
CoC Collaborative Application 
 
 *The Collaborative Application is made available by HUD in the summer/fall. 
 *This application process provides funding for specific programming within the CoC. 
 *Any CoC Member Agency can apply for this competitive funding. 

*HUD will release information on eligibility, application focus, and other considerations 
with the FY24 NOFO 
*Interested in learning more about this funding opportunity, the application process, or 
eligible programming? Email kmcguire@tvceh.org 

 
Whenever this application comes out, the process will start as far as there will be a local call for 
applications.  Individual agencies will submit what are called project applications.  Those will go 
through our rank and review committee to be reviewed.  They will be scored, and they will be 
ranked in accordance of most likely to be funded.  
 
If you are a CoC member agency, which means you pay your dues and you are in good 
standing, which means you are attending our meetings regularly, I believe it is 70%.  You can 
apply for competitive funding.  I do want to note that this funding is competitive, so the funding is 
competitive within our region. 
 
 
Rank & Review Committee 
 
We are still looking for folks to help with the Rank & Review Committee.  Especially the actual 
rank and review process of things.  The reading of the applications, the ranking of the 
applications, and scoring typically, from my understanding was like a full day last year.  If you 
are part of an organization that is applying for funding whether you are a staff member, 
volunteer or board member, you are not eligible to help with rank and review.  We want to make 
sure we keep that extremely objective when it comes to the actual ranking.  BUT-you can help 
with tools development. 
 
 



 
 
 
 
PIT & HIC Committee 
 
Nikki Lynn | TVCH 
We are starting the Point In Time Count and Housing Inventory Chart official CoC Committee 
next month.  We need everyone’s voices in order to make it as comprehensive and inclusive as 
we possibly can for our region.  We are looking for at least 12 individuals, one from each county 
that will be willing to step up and lead the point in time county for their county.  But, we are 
happy to take anyone that wants to be involved.  The goal for each of our individuals that are 
leading a county is to have them recruit and train volunteers to help develop a day of the count 
plan, provide volunteers and count support on the day of the count, and to turn in their 
unsheltered information. 
 
The time commitment is 20 to 25 hours over the next six months.  We are looking at about 5 
one hour long committee planning meetings over the next six months and at least one training 
session.  Eight hours for the night and day of the count. 
 
We really need to get representations from Campbell, Claiborne, Cocke, Jefferson and 
Grainger. 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
CoC Committee Updates: 
 
HMIS & Data Management – Andy O’Quinn andy.oquinn@oakridgetorch.org 
I’m scheduling a meeting. 
 
Katelyn McGuire – TVCH 
Anyone’s interested in having a voice in HMIS Data Management, how that looks, how that 
process looks, please reach out to Andy.  We are always looking for folks to become involved in 
committees, so we have more voices helping lead the charge in our CoC. 
 
Coordinated Entry Committee – Tiffany Higginbotham tiffany.higginbotham@va.gov  
Nikki Lynn | TVCH 
We are in the process of updating the written standards for coordinated entry.  We need 
everyone’s voices.  We are working on a prioritization tool.  That was what the survey was for a 
few months ago.  If you are interested in committing about an hour every month to that 
committee to make sure our intake and prioritization is done properly, please get in touch with 
Tiffany or myself.  The next committee meeting is Wednesday July 24 at 10:00 am via zoon.  
The link is on the CoC calendar on our website. 
 
 



 
Katelyn McGuire – TVCH 
If anyone is: 

1.  Involved in HMIS 
2. Looking to become involved with HMIS. 
3. Wants to have a voice in how our CoC prioritizes folks in need. 

Please lend your voice to this committee.  Coordinated entry is the entry point to our CoC.  The 
goal is that you have this prioritization tool that allows your most vulnerable and most in need 
folks to be prioritized within the CoC so that they can receive services as quickly as possible.  
As the coordinated Entry Committee is working on developing that tool and developing those 
written standards, if you guys think you have anything to say about it, hop into a meeting. 
 
PIT/HIC Committee – Nikki Lynn nlynn@tvceh.org  
We are planning to have that first official meeting at the end of August. 
 
Katelyn McGuire – TVCH 
Through these numbers with the PIT/HIC, this is how HUD determines funding. 
 
Shower Trailer Update: 
Katelyn McGuire – TVCH 
It started operating at the end of March.  The goal is at least one a week moving forward for a 
while.  We are also trying to find funding streams to get us a dedicated shower trailer position, 
because the shower trailer position takes up so much time by itself.  Right now it is intertwined 
with our street outreach.   
 
Macrea Love – TVCH 
Cocke County Feed My Sheep this Wednesday. 
SOS in Blount County on Saturday. 
First Baptist Sevier next Wednesday. 
For information about hosting or collaborating with our Mobile Shower Trailer, please reach out 
to me at mlove@tvceh.org 
We have a 600 gallon grey water tank on the shower trailer.  Depending on the location, we can 
dump on site with our sub pump or one of our hoses.  Otherwise, we will hire a pumping 
company to come and take care of the waste. 
 
Closing:  Katelyn McGuire – Lead Agency 
Katelyn closed the meeting at 10:49 am and thanked everyone for coming to it. 
 
Dates for the upcoming COC meeting   
August 6 2024  Link is provided via email before the meeting as well as in the invitation. 
September 3 2024 
October 1 – In person 
November 5 2024 
 


